## **FOURTH** ANNUAL ROLL

Any one of these seven points should justify your continued support

- A friendly Community House whose hospitality has been enjoyed by more than 20,000 individuals of all ages and beliefs during the past
- A free employment center that has helped more than 1,800 persons during the past year to secure work. It answers the inquiries, daily, of dozens of new comers who want immediate and accurate information on all manner of subjects.
- A wholesome and attractive meeting place for boys and girls—such as the Blue Bird, Girl Reserve, and Boy Scout organizations.
- A convenient meeting place free to committees and available at small rental to all larger meetings and parties
- Departments of Community House service include Business Girls Luncheon Club, The Young Wo-men's Evening Classes, The Wo-man's Civic League, Girl Reserves, Blue Birds and Boy Scouts
- The center of all village philan-thropy, offering advice, assistance and employment, and a medium through which Birmingham co-oper-ates with township, county and state welfage.
- A governing board elected by the association and special committees drawn from many diversified groups in order to represent the entire community.

### --- and what your membership means to Birmingham

NCE each year you are asked to contribute your share to an organization that is doing much for Birmingham and its people. Its field is broad. It is performing a type of service that no other organization in town can hope to cover. As a community activity it has received the hearty support of the community and we are asking you to join us again to make it possible not only to continue the activities of the past year but to increase their scope and effectiveness.

- The budget for the coming year is \$4500. It includes provision for all necessary salaries and house expenses as well as special sums set aside for the Departments of Work sponsored by the Community House Association.
- Q When you are asked to renew your membership during the fourth annual Roll Call April 28 to May 19 increase the size of your subscription. You may become a member of Birmingham Community House Association by the annual payment of \$50, \$25, \$10, \$5, or \$1 as your circumstances permit.
- Q Because of the increasing demands made by the public, it has become imperative to make immediate plans for a new House. It is hoped that the total subscribed may include \$1500 to be applied on a new site.
- Q Your name in the fourth annual Roll Call will indicate you are doing your bit. We know you will not disappoint us.

# THE BIRMINGHAM **COMMUNITY HOUSE**

MARY CLARK GRIFFITH, Resident Hostess

#### Executive Board

- Mrs. Charles J. Shain
  President
  Mrs. John H. Maïlotte
  Vice-President
  Mrs. Harvey Whalen
  Reording Secretary
  Mrs. Roland H. Mann
  Company
  Mrs. Seymour Adams
  Tressurer
  Mrs. Tressurer

- Mrs. T. Reynolds Donov
- Mrs. Joseph F. Donnelly Mrs. Howard L. Simpson
- Mrs. Milton R. Schatz

#### Advisory Board

Clarence Vliet Raymond W. Reilly Earl G. Potter

Bert C. Stewart

- Representatives from Departments of Community House Activities
- Mrs. Leon Mix Business Girls Club
- Mrs. C. R. Wilson and Mrs. Harrison Stringham Night Classes
- Mrs. O. F. Beier and Mrs. Hendrik Brusse
- Civic League

  Mrs. George A. Moore and Miss Emily Walker.

  Girl Reserves
- Mrs. Raymond Reilly and Mrs. Herbert Zerbe
- Mr. Fred W. Johnson Boy Scouts

### Budget Committee

- Mrs. John H. Marlotte Mrs. Seymour Adams Miss Martha Kurth
- Mrs. W. W. Dean Mr. A. C. Utter Mr. W. W. Spreen

#### Planning Committee

- George A. Moore T. Reynolds Donovan W. Whiting Raymond
- Roy A. McAlpine